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ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. DOES NOT CONDONE DRINKING AND RIDING. DONATIONS TO ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. ARE NOT 
DEDUCTIBLE FOR FEDERAL INCOME TAX PURPOSES. A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION 
MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE DIVISION OF CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING TOLL-FREE WITHIN THE STATE. REGISTRATION 
DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL, OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE. WWW.800HELPFLA.COM 1-800-435-7352.

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 32 for detail 

WHO WE ARE
• ABATE of Florida, Inc. is a non–profit organization of motorcycle enthusiasts from all 

walks of life.
• We lobby and educate the government and the general public to promote motorcycling 

in a safe and positive image.
• We endeavor to enlist the cooperation and participation of all organizations and individuals 

that share a similar interest in preserving our American tradition of FREEDOM.
• We promote motorcycle safety, training, and political awareness.
• We fund our work by holding a series of annual events at different locations within our 

service area and other motorcycle activities.
• We are your neighbors and friends who work, pay taxes, and get involved with our 

community.
• We serve and support our country and believe in freedom.
• We use all legal means to protect our rights without infringing on the rights of others.
• ABATE of Florida, Inc. is incorporated under the laws of Florida as a motorcycle rights 

organization or MRO. We are currently the only political MRO in Florida representing 
the interest of its members and the motorcycling public at-large.

• WE ARE NOT A CLUB OR A GANG.

ABATE is open to all individuals age 18 and older interested in motorcycle rights, safety or 
education. It doesn’t matter what you ride or even if you ride. Everyone is welcome to join 
ABATE of Florida, Inc., which ensures YOUR opinion and views on motorcycle laws will be 
heard.

There are no requirements to join us and we respect and welcome all motorcycle clubs or any 
other motorcycle associations or organizations. We do not have any mandatory meetings or 
rides.

Paid Membership Includes:

• ABATE Voting Privileges 
• Free $4,000 Accidental Death or Dismemberment Insurance Policy from the American 

Income Life Insurance Company. As long as your membership is current, you are 
covered.

• Free classified advertising in the Southeast Chapter and State ABATE newsletters. 
• Motorcycle Safety and Educational Updates. 
• A full-time ABATE of Florida, Inc. Lobbyist who fights for your rights at the state and 

national levels. 
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          ABATE of Florida,Inc.

PO Box 614
Cantonment, FL  32533*

(386) 943-9610
www.abatefloridainc.com

Some of ABATE of Florida, Inc.’s Accomplishments

• On July 1, 2000, we had the 30 year old Florida Helmet law repealed; July 1, 2020 was our 20th 
Anniversary of Freedom of Choice. 
• We’ve become the 4th largest State Motorcycle Rights Organization (MRO) in the country (IN & IL 
are 1&2, we regularly switch for 3rd & 4th with PA). 
• We got the handlebar heights law modified. 
• We successfully fought a bill that would forbid our children from riding on our bikes. 
• We successfully fought the bill that would confiscate motorcycles for going 30MPH over the speed 
limit. 
• We developed an effective MSAP program that has raised motorist’s perceptions and awareness 
of motorcycles, and have received funding from the State of FL totaling over $750,000 to promote 
motorcycle safety and awareness. 
• We successfully fought the bill against vertical tags that had over $1,100 in fines for a first offense. 
• Supported and fought for a texting-while-driving ban for the last few years. 
• Our 2009-2010 Stiffer Penalties Bill made it through five of the FL House & Senate’s committees; 
this is the farthest it has gone in the number of years we have tried. On the last day of session, a 
committee member strenuously attempted to attach a revival of the helmet law to our Bill. To avoid a 
new helmet law in Florida, we had to kill the Bill. 
• We publish monthly Press Releases and/or Articles of Interest in many online & print publications, 
including Florida Full Throttle. 
• The President of ABATE of Florida, Inc. has been asked to be on and currently sits as a member of 
The Motorcyclist Advisory Council (MAC) to the Federal Highway Administration in Washington, D.C. 
The Secretary of the U.S. Dept. of Transportation may appoint a representative from only two State 
MROs throughout the entire U.S.A. to be on this council. 
• The President of ABATE of Florida, Inc. sits as the Chairman of the Board of Directors of the National 
Collation of Motorcyclists (NCOM). NCOM has over 1000 member organizations. 

For more information:

Contact the President of the Southeast Chapter

Johnny Rose 954-868-4390

pres.abatese@gmail.com

Or visit our website: www.abatese.org
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“ T h i s  p a g e  s p o n s o r e d  b y  F r a n k  T .  ( g b n F )  &  L i s a "
  PRESIDENT’S ARTICLE

I would like to thank everyone in our Chapter who 
helped me make this the greatest Chapter, for the 
last 7 years as  President. You guys did a really 
great job for our Chapter.  We finally grew the 
Chapter back up to over 700  members, which 
has been a goal of mine, and we hit it a few times 
in these 7 years.  But the years along the way 
were so amazing, from the first day, and some of 
the ones who worked the hardest, have moved 
north to other parts of Florida, like Marie, I re-
ally miss our conversations, and she’s still with 
ABATE, just another chapter.  And Troy, who was 
my VP for a while, and our Road Captain, who 
moved to Oklahoma.  And a lot of others, but 
the one I miss the most, save the best for last, 
is Wavy.  He worked beside me, also as VP and 
Road Captain, and Safety Director.  He never got 
tired, and always made me laugh. 

And thanks to a lot of those who worked so hard 
at the beginning, in 2018, and are still here, ac-
tive in our Chapter, special shout out to Teddy 
Bear, Nighthawk, Little Bit, Wildcat, Poppie, 
Fern, Sandy, Bob Anz, Boatman, Rogue, Russ, 
Paulie, and Ada, and our two favorite attorneys, 
Brad Winston and Gabe Carrera, and of course, 
my wife, Sheila.  Thanks for your hard work in the 
past and continuing through today. I hope I didn’t 
forget anyone who was there in the early days of 
2018.   

While I'm at it, I would also like to thank everyone 
in the Chapter who helped me when I was Presi-
dent in 2011, especially Old Hippy, also in 2018. 
He basically had to step up to do my job halfway 
through my term. Because I was sick with diver-
ticulitis, which kicked my butt. 

When you have really good people behind you 
and beside you, you can't help but have success.

Speaking of suc-
cess, we were able 
to get our Safety 
Money back and the 
Governor just signed 
our Vulnerable Road 
User's bill into law. 
How cool is that you 
know?

This is my last article 
as President.  I am not going away, just stepping 
down, hopefully to Vice President.  We never 
know until the final elections in June, but I am 
running unopposed.  I am excited to work with 
our new president.  That brother of mine has al-
ready been doing a great job, very active, lots of 
new and exciting ideas, also running unopposed, 
but nothing is final until the June vote.  

I am excited to show him all that I know, intro-
duce him to all of my brothers in the community, 
the SFPC, the MFPC, heck, he already knows 
most of them.  And luckily, he has the same good 
people behind him that I did.  But you know, the 
“buck stops here” at the president.  He’s gonna 
do great things!!  

I have been a member of ABATE since 1998 and 
I still haven't figured out how I went from bass 
player in the Three-Legged Dog Band playing 
ABATE parties to the President of the Chapter, 
twice!  I'm sure glad I did, and I was inspired by 
many of the presidents that came before me.  
They were the ones that gave me the passion to 
fight for our rights and to try and make it safer to 
do what we all love to do, ride our motorcycles. 

So, I will end my last President's article by thank-
ing everyone in the Chapter, those still here, and 
those who are not.  Thank you for having faith in 
me for all these years.  It has been an honor to be 
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your President and a pleasure to be your brother.  

Please support all your American Legions and 
VFWs. God Bless America, the military, and the 
veterans who have helped keep this Country free. 

And to the younger people out there, you have 
the chance to inherit an organization that stands 
up and fights for biker rights and safety. Help us 
make a difference, now, and for the future!   

ANYONE WHO RIDES SHOULD 
BE

 A MEMBER OF ABATE!!!!
God bless America!!!!

Peace,
Johnny Rose
President
Southeast Chapter
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“ T h i s  p a g e  i s  s p o n s o r e d  b y   a d a  h i b b s "

if you have already renewed your 
membership 

MeMberships Due 
for June 2024

D a n i e l  a r b o u r

e D i c b e r t o  l e f o n t

Y e s e n i a  l e f o n t

D e n i s e  l i z a k

r a u l  o r t e g a

D a i n a r D  p e r r Y

D e r e k  p r i n c e

a n t h o n Y  p u r p u r a

J o h n n Y  V i t o l o

MeMberships Due

 for May 2024

M a r j o r i e  B r o d a

d a r r e l l  B y e r s

B r u c e  c h a i n e y

c h e r y l  c h a i n e y

a l e x  c h a n g

B a r r y  c r o w n

l a u r a  d o a n

n o r M a n  F i a l k o w s k y

r e n e a  F i a l k o w s k y

P h i l l i P  l a M P h e r e

M a r e l y s  l a z o

l u i s  l e B r o n

k e r r y  M o r a l e s

g i a n P l o  M o s c o n i

n a n c y  o l s o n  ( l a M P h e r e )
B a r r y  s a d o F F

l a z a r o  s a r d i n a s

M i r o s l a v  s e r v u s

c l a r e  s e v u s o v a

Ne w m e m b e r s 

J u s t i N e  b r o w N i N g

b a r b i e  C o r d e r o

m i C h a e l  d e v e k o s

s u s a N  “ s u s i e  Q ”  g r a z i a N o

J e f f r e y  h u b e r

harley “harmoNy” kirk-waters

s u e  k r a m e r

C u r t i s  “st r e t C h m a N”  l e v i N

l i s a  “l o o p y”  l u p o

st e v e  “C h e e v e”  m u t t i

v i r g i N i a  “te x”  o r N e l u s

br a d  pa r k s

sa N d r a  ro l o N

r i C k y  r u b i o

m a N u e l  “m a N N y”  sa N  ga b i N o 
a N N e t t e  s e e b a

g e o r g e  “at” to r r e s

J a N e t  tr o C h e

pa u l a  “r e d” we b e r

d e N i s  “ho t t  l i p s”  yo C h e l s o N
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SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 32 for detail 

Bittersweet Goodbye

ABATE of Florida, Inc. has a core mission that I consider a noble cause, that being the protection 
of bikers and their rights in the state of Florida.  This last year our organization has made significant 
strides regarding motorcycle safety funding and increasing penalties for those that do harm to our 
brothers and sisters on two or three wheels.  These results are the culmination of massive efforts 
conducted over many years. Our organization was not deterred despite road blocks to pass these 
legislative initiatives.  I’m not sure whether the stars aligned or what but Abate of Florida, Inc. got it 
done this last year and I for one am proud of that.   

While these achievements are noteworthy, the job is not done.  We still have not gotten legislation 
outlawing profiling, and at the federal level we are keenly watching the efforts to make it difficult if 
not impossible to repair motorcycles with internal combustion engines in the future.  These are just 
a small sample of what Abate is addressing for all bikers in the State of Florida.  I believe it is time 
for new blood to come in to Abate of Florida Southeast chapter with fresh ideas to help promote the 
interests of bikers everywhere in our state. 

As my tenure as Vice-President comes to a close, let me say that it was truly an honor and a privilege 
to be one of the small cogs in the organization that is Abate.  I appreciate the support and help from 
all the members of Abate whose continued support made the achievements this last year possible.  
Please continue that support in the form of your annual membership renewal, which not only funds 
the publication of this newsletter, but also helps you the rider 
be heard so that our rights and freedoms continue into the 
future.  In my humble opinion it is the best twenty bucks a 
year you can spend if you ride.  Heck that’s hardly a bar tab.

PLEASE BE SAFE OUT THERE…

Again…. as always Rubber Side Down
Martin (Hunter) , Vice President
ABATE of Florida, Inc.
Southeast Chapter
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Southeast Chapter Meeting Minutes
Held at American Legion Post 142

171 SW 2nd St
 Pompano Beach Fl, 33060

 May 19th,  2024

Louis “OB” called the meeting to order at 10:06 
a.m., there were twenty members and guests pres-
ent. This was followed by the Pledge of Allegiance 
and a prayer led by Barry “Bear.” 

President’s Report – Johnny Rose: 
Johnny updated those in attendance on our fellow 
ABATE members Troy, Boatman, Bubba and Lee.  
He also announced that Bear was thankfully in at-
tendance, who received a round of applause. He 
then discussed the plans for the upcoming Memo-
rial Day party Event and passed around the volun-
teer sign-up sheet.  Brad Winston was thanked for 
his generous donation of the ABATE tablecloths.  
These tablecloths with the ABATE logo really help 
at safety booths. Three rooms have been reserved 
for the leadership training for elected members that 
will be held in Vero Beach on Saturday, July 20, 
2024.

The June meeting and date has been changed.  
The meeting will now be held on Sunday June 23, 
2024, to avoid conflicting with Father’s Day.

Vice President’s Report - Martin “Hunter”: 
Nothing to report.

Secretary’s Report – Ross “Roscoe”: 
He informed the group of the status new trailer reg-
istration and then made a motion to approve the 

minutes, as printed in the April 2024 newsletter, 
seconded, and approved.  

Treasurer’s Report – Sheila Rose: 
Sheila gave the Treasurer’s Report for the 
checking and savings account, seconded, and 
approved. She also thanked Johnny for going 
out and collecting from advertisers and spon-
sors.    

Sergeant at Arms Report – Louis “OB”: 
OB talked about how he had the privilege to ride 
with BACA on their recent 100-mile ride and 
then spoke of how important their cause is and 
how we need to support them in any way pos-
sible. He then spoke of school zones in honor of 
Mike “Bubba.”  

OB then continued to speak of how we signed 
up 9 members at Alligator Alley Harley David-
son over the weekend. He also talked of how we 
signed up 13 members at the recent Internation-
al Female Ride Day and Event. A big thanks to 
Marelys for her support.  We are making some 
moves and looking to grow our organization and 
approach new groups for participation.  Any 
ideas are welcome and encouraged.  

He then closed by talking about how ABATE 
members are guests at any event we attend.  All 
members are to be mindful of that and be re-
spectful of all those in attendance.
meeting. 
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Road Captain's Report – Kris “That Guy”: 
That Guy spoke about the upcoming event sched-
ule.  He then stated that the hot weather is here 
and it’s only getting hotter.  Bring water and stay 
hydrated.  

Saturday May 25th, 
Leathernecks MC Party
Sunday May 26th, 
ABATE Memoria Day Event
Saturday June 1st, 
Midnight Club Reapers MC Annual
Saturday June 8th,
 AOA Ft. Lauderdale Memorial GBNF
Saturday June 29th, 
Least of Saints MC Annual - TBA

Safety Director's Report – Kris “That Guy”:
Stay alert and keep your head on a swivel.  We’ve 
been doing great but there is still a lot to be done. 
He spoke about a few notable accidents in the 
area and discussed the importance of keeping an 
eye on the weather.  The rainy season is coming, 
plan and prepare. If you need to pull over, be as 
safe as possible, the side of the road is danger-
ous place.

State Representative's Report - 
Johnny Rose & Martin “Hunter”: 
Johnny and OB will be attending the next state 
meeting and ask everyone to get out there and 
support your local events that weekend.

Legislative Liaison & Legal Counsel – 
Brad Winston: 
Now that the legislative session is over, Brad was 
able to give us a recap of the bills we supported 
and others of interest.  In was a generally suc-
cessful legislative session for ABATE.  The big 
news was that the Governor signed the Vulner-
able Road User’s ACT bill yesterday.  Brad will be 
traveling a bit this summer but is always available 
by phone or email.

Products Report – Ross “Roscoe”: 
Ross detailed the recent product sales and inven-

tory information.  He asks that if we you want 
something specific or a size we do not have in 
stock, to please let him know and he will make 
sure it gets included in the next order, if possible.  
 
Membership Report – Sheila Rose: 
Sheila read the membership report and dis-
cussed the total number of members, and the 
number of new members and renewals.  We 
have broken Johnny’s long hunted goal of 700 
members, there are now 722 members of the 
Southeast Chapter.

Events Coordinator – Gabe Carrera: 
Gabe was excused. 

Newsletter Editor – Ada Hibbs: 
Ada was excused.  

Newsletter Distribution – Tony Canty: 
There have been some delays at the printer the 
last couple months.  We have not been getting the 
newsletters printed and ready until about the 6th 
of the month.  They need to everything we can to 
make sure the newsletters get out, at the latest, 
by the 1st of the month, as we advertise events 
early in the month.  Tony also stated he will need 
to decline the newsletter distribution position to 
some personal obligations. He then thanked the 
group for supporting the Distinguished Gentle-
man’s Ride.  

Public Relations – 
Dawne “Thunder” Kirk-Waters: 
Thunder was excused. 

Billing and Invoicing – 
Hollie “Dreamer” Sadoff: 
Dreamer was excused.

Social Director's Report – 
Barry “Bear” Crown: 
Bear was in the house.  He thanks everyone for 
all their prayers when he needed them.  He really 
appreciates it.  He also informed the group he will 
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not be stepping down from this role.  Sheila volun-
teered to back him up as he may need.

Photographer's Report – Ada Hibbs 
Ada was excused.  Axman was present and 
will be helping Ada with the photography for the 
newsletter.

Webmaster's Report – Erik Sadoff: 
Erik was excused.

Chaplain – Chrissy Leonhardt:
Chrissy was excused.

Assistant Chaplain – Barry “Bear” Crown: 
Bear spoke a bit about some friends in the com-
munity and reminded us of what’s truly important.

Old Business: 
Nothing to report.

New Business: 
Kris made a motion to remove last names from 
the newsletter.  The topic was discussed and 
modified to giving elected offices and trustees the 
opportunity to submit what information that would 
like published.   

The second round of nominations was completed, 
and all nominees presents were given the oppor-
tunity to accept or decline their nomination. The 
results of the nominations were as follows:

President:
 Louis “OB” – Accept
Vice President:
 Johnny Rose – Accept
Secretary:
 Ross “Roscoe” - Accept
Treasurer:
 Sheila Rose - Accept
Sergeant at Arms:
 Kris “That Guy” – Accept
 Bruce “Poet” – Accept
Head Road Captain:
 Kris “That Guy” - Accept

 Barry “Rush” – Decline
 Nino - Pending
 Bruce “Poet” – Decline
Safety Director: 
 Nighthawk - Pending
 Kris “That Guy” - Accept
 Bruce “Poet” - Accept
State Delegates: 
 Louis “OB” - Accept
 Martin “Hunter” - Accept
 Ross “Roscoe” – Accept
 Johnny Rose - Accept
 Kris “That Guy” - Accept
 Sheila Rose - Accept
Legislative Liaison: 
 Brad Winston - Accept
Legal Counsel: 
 Brad Winston - Accept
 Gabe Carrera - Accept
Products: 
 Ross “Roscoe” - Decline
 Amy Sonnenfeld - Accept
Membership: 
 Sheila Rose - Declined
 Barry “Teddy Bear” Sadoff - Accept
Events Coordinator: 
 Hollie “Dreamer” Sadoff - Accept
 Gabe Carrera - Accept
Newsletter Editor: 
 Ada Hibbs - Accept
 Harold - Decline
Distribution: 
 Tony Canty - Decline
 Kris “That Guy” - Decline 
 Sheila Rose – Accept
 Louis “OB” - Accept
Public Relations:
 Dawne “Thunder” Pleten - Accept
 Marelys Lazo - Accept
Billing and Invoicing:
 Sheila Rose – Accept
Social Director:
 Barry “Bear” Crown - Accept
  Sheila Rose – 
 Decline, will provide back-up as needed.
Quartermaster:
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 Bruce “Poet” - Accept
 Bob Anz – Decline
Photographer:
 Ada Hibbs - Accept
 Harold Thistle - Decline
 Axman Wojnar – Accept,
  for new position of 
 Assistant Photographer.
Webmaster:
 Erik Sadoff -Accept
Chaplain:
 J.R. - Decline
 Chrissy Leonhardt – Decline
 Harold – Accept, newsletter article only.
 Barry “Bear” Crown - Accept

Good of the Order: 
A giant Memorial Day card was also available 
to sign for all the veterans residing at the Sandy 
Nininger Home for Veterans.  

Brad Winston commented on an aspect of the 
membership benefit.  He has been getting calls to 
schedule an appointment from the insurance com-
pany that provides our $4,000 benefit.  He tells us 
that this is not a sales call and encourages mem-
bers to take the call.  The rep will review benefits 
available to you as a member of ABATE.  This is 
a service provided to all union members, which is 
how they classify ABATE. For example, they can 
provide you with a free will, a free prescription ben-
efits card, which could save an additional $2,000.  
So if you have been avoiding the call, consider tak-
ing it, it’s all good stuff, the benefits you already 
have, but might not know about.  It is not a sales 
call.

Motion to adjourn at 1130 am, seconded, ap-
proved. Next meeting will be held at American Le-
gion Post 142 at 10:00am on June 
23, 2024.

See you out there,

Roscoe
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Members in good standing are provided a 
fully paid group $4000 Accidental Death 
and Dismemberment benefit at no cost 
to the member. Often members have 
questions regarding the coverage and/or 
are interested in changing their beneficiary 
or getting additional coverage. Please feel 
free to contact our local representative, Bill 
Sauers at American Income Life, or visit 
the website for answers to your questions. 

Bill Sauers
561-436-8267

bsauers@ailife.com
www.ailife.com/benefits/sgbis

Members can also get/submit
 their beneficiary card online

Photos Courtesy of 
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H e l p

 W a n t e d ! ! ! !

This is a call for help !!!!  Your SE Chapter 

of ABATE has recently been hit with some 

significant setbacks. Aside from our trailer 

with all of our safety supplies, tables, tents 

and merchandise being stolen, in the past 

year the chapter has lost many of our lead-

ership positions, from Vice President, Safety 

Director, a Photographer, and two Sgt.-at 

Arms, just to name a few. And while these 

positions have been filled by other ACTIVE 

members, the number of active members 

has decreased to just a small handful. With 

a chapter membership around 680 (largest in 

the state), this is a call out for our members 

to step up, attend a monthly meeting (Usually 

the 3rd Sunday of every month, details are on 

the back page of this newsletter) and become 

an ACTIVE member in your local Southeast 

Chapter of ABATE. We need active mem-

bers that are willing to lend a hand so that we 

may continue to do what we do effectively. 

AMERICAN BIKERS AIMING TOWARD ED-

UCATION. Look forward to seeing some new 

faces at our monthly meetings and events. 

KEEP UP WITH THE 
LATEST

INFO IN THE
MOTORCYCLE
COMMUNITY

Sponsored by Winston Law Firm

(954-480-3100)
Information needs to be to Fern before 

midnight Sundays for that week’s Hotline. 
Email Flyer or info to: 

Rkinrobin1@bellsouth.net 
954-573-7573 

(Landline)

HOTLINE
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      THE
 BEST TOOL 

IN 
THE BAG

When it comes to motor-
cycle riding, being prepared for emergencies is key.  
There’s nothing worse than going for a ride that ends 
short of the destination.  Besides being embarrass-
ing, it’s no fun on the side of the road.  Some of the 
best advice I received in my motorcycle endorse-
ment class was to make sure I carried a few tools 
and extra parts in my tool kit. 

A small tool kit should do for most basic emergen-
cies.  Here are a few items to include:

• Combination Wrenches
• Allen Set 
• 6" Adjustable Wrench
• 3/8 Drive Ratchet Set
• 3/8 Drive Spark Plug Socket 
• Pliers
• Screwdriver
• Needle Nose Pliers
• Rag
• Electrical Wire
• Tire Gauge
• Electrical Tape
• Fuse Kit
• Cable Ties

Remember, this list is not exhaustive.  You can add 
to it, including items specific to your bike.  The idea 
is to get up and running as soon as possible.  While 
having these things can help us out of a jam, con-
sider a spiritual tool kit as crucial as the items listed 
above.

 As believers, we have practical tools we can use to 
get help when we need it.  Here are five tools to keep 
our faith strong, even in times of crisis.  Whether the 

crisis is global or individual, these items will help 
us get through the storm with our faith intact.  
Remember, our faith is a powerful tool that can 
guide us through even the darkest times. 

•Pray - faith doesn’t rely on the people and cir-
cumstances around us but on the God who is 
above it all.  Prayer is one of the most powerful 
resources we have.

•Read—When everything around us seems 
overwhelming, grab the Bible and get immersed 
in God’s word, especially the readings that bring 
hope.

•Talk - talking to someone who can give spiritual 
guidance can help to sort things out.

•Meditate - close out the world and everything 
that calls our name.  Be still before Him.

•Ride - wind on the face will help clear the heart 
and mind of unnecessary clutter 

Resting in the Lord seems nearly impossible 
when in a crisis.  That’s why being spiritually 
prepared is as vital as having a tool kit for the 
road.  Just as a mechanical breakdown can kick 
us to the curb, a spiritual crisis can quickly lay 
us on our sides.  But Jesus knows how to pick 
us up after we’ve been laid 
down.  He’s the best tool in 
the bag!

Happy Father’s Day to All,
Chrissy Leonhardt - 
Chaplain
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" T h e s e  p a g e s  s p o n s o r e d  b y  a n n a  &  J o n  ( W a v y )  vi g e r "
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2020 CALENDAR
FOR CHANGES EMAIL:

INDIAN (WOM MC)
Indianwommc@yahoo.com

MANDATORY CLUB EVENTS ARE LISTED IN BOLD

“ T h i s  p a g e  s p o n s o r e d  b y  J o h n n y  &  s h e i l a  r o s e ” 

2 0 2 4  C A L E N D A R

JUNE
Sat 1st   Midnight Club Reapers MC 
  ANNUAL
Sat. 8th   AOA Ft. Lauderdale Memorial   
  GBNF

JULY
Sun. 14th  Alternative MC ANNUAL
Sun. 21st  Solders for Jesus MC ANNUAL
Sat. 27th  Wheels of Man MC Chili Cook Off

AUGUST
2nd – 11th  84th Sturgis Bike Week
9th – 11th  26th South Florida Tattoo 
  Convention
Sun. 11th  AOA Ft. Lauderdale 57th 
  Anniversary Party
Sun. 25th  Scurvy Few MC ANNUAL

SEPTEMBER
Sun. 8th  States MC Tune-up Party

OCTOBER
Sun. 6th  Mystic Seven MC ANNUAL
Sat. 12th  Outcast MC Party
Sun. 13th  SE ABATE ANNUAL
Sat. 19th  Wheels of Man MC 
  Halloween Party
19th – 22nd  31st Daytona Biketoberfest

NOVEMBER
Sun. 10th  Wings of Gold MC A
Sat. 16th  Leathernecks MC ANNUAL

DECEMBER
Sun. 8
th 37th   Annual Toys in the Sun Run

CHAIRMAN
INDIAN

WHEELS OF MAN MC
indianwommc@gmail.com 
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JUNE 2024

06-01  MIDNIGHT REAPERS MC ANNUAL -   
  TBA

06-07 LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - 06-06 
06-08 -OUTLAWS OPEN HOUSE MIAMI (8:00PM - ?)
06-14- LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
06-15- OUTLAWS MC. OPEN HOUSE 
 FORT LAUDERDALE (8:00PM - ?)
06-20- THE CREW MC OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?
06-21  LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?
06-22 OPEN
06-28- LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)

JULY 2024

07-05 -LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
07-12- LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
07-13 OUTLAWS OPEN HOUSE MIAMI (8:00PM - ?) 
07-18- THE CREW MC OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM 
07-19 LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
07-20  OUTLAWS MC. OPEN HOUSE
  FORT LAUDERDALE (8:00PM - ?)
07-27- OPEN

AUGUST 2024
08-02- LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - 
08-09 LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
08-10 OUTLAWS OPEN HOUSE MIAMI (8:00PM - ?)
08-15 THE CREW MC OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
08-16 LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
08-17 OUTLAWS MC. OPEN HOUSE 
 FORT LAUDERDALE (8:00PM - ?)
08-23 LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
08-24 OPEN…
08-30 LIBERTY MA. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
 OUTCAST MC. OPEN HOUSE (8:00PM - ?)
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WEEKLY/MONTHLY EVENTS

SUNDAY
 ABATE Southeast Chapter meeting –  10am-12pm -  3rd Sunday of the month
 BACA @ American Legion Post 180 – 10:30am –  2nd Sunday
 Mickey’s Tiki Bar –    Wind Rider Church Services Church – 11am
 Sharkey’s Lounge –   free pool

MONDAY
 Mickey’s Tiki Bar –   Karaoke – 8pm-12am
 Sharkey’s Lounge –    Ladies’ night 9pm-2am – 2 for 1 drinks

TUESDAY
 States MC –     Taco Tuesday – 6:30pm
 Wings of Gold MC –    Open House – 7pm
 

    WEDNESDAY
 Mickey’s Tiki Bar –    Open Mic & Karaoke – 8pm-12am

THURSDAY
 ABATE Southeast Chapter   EBoard meeting – 6:30pm - 
             Thursday before the Chapter meeting
 Scurvy Few MC –    Poker Night – 7pm
 The Crew MC –    Open House – 8pm – 3rd Thursday
 Mickey’s Tiki Bar –    Bike Night & Live bands – 8pm

FRIDAY
 Fearless MC –    Open House – 8pm – every other Friday
 Gideons MC –    Open House – 8pm
 Heathens MC –    Open House – 8pm – 3rd Friday
 Outcast MC –     Open House – 8pm 
 Scurvy Few MC –    Open House – 8pm
 States MC –     Open House – 7-10pm
 Wheels of Man MC –    Open House – 8pm
 Kingdom of Brothers MC –   Open House – 8pm – 3rd Friday
 Liberty MA –     Open House – 8pm

SATURDAY
 AOA MC (Broward) –    Open House – 8pm – 1st & 3rd Saturday
 AOA MC (Miami) –    Open House – 8pm – 2nd Saturday 
 Fly-In Wheels MC –    Open House – 9pm – 2nd and last Saturday
 Leathernecks MC –    Open House & Poker Night – 8pm – 
       last Saturday
 Scurvy Few MC –   Birthday celebrations – 7pm
 Kingdom of Brothers MC –   Open House – 8pm – 4th Saturday
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ABATE SOUTHEAST CHAPTER SPONSORSHIP PROGRAM

We are bringing back our old Sponsorship Program.  This was an idea to help raise money for our Chapter, and also to 
recognize those brothers and sisters who provide extra monetary support, to promote the Chapter’s mission.  Members, or 
other individuals, who provide a donation to the Chapter, will have name recognition in our Monthly Newsletter and on the 
Chapter’s website, for one year.  The categories are: Platinum Donor $125+; Diamond Donor $100-$124, Gold Donor $75-
$99, Silver Donor $50-$74, and Bronze Donor $25-$49.
Approximately 40% of our members are Life Members, which means they do not pay annual dues, so they do not financially 
support the Chapter through dues.  They do buy products, pay to attend events, post ads in our Newsletter, and make 
monetary donations, but they have no obligation to do so.  This is another opportunity for them to contribute, if they wish, but 
anyone can do this.  
This is an opportunity for all Southeast Chapter brothers and sister to become ABATE Southeast Chapter Sponsors.  Platinum 
Donors also get to select a page in our Newsletter, to sponsor, where you name will be listed in a banner at the top of the 
chosen page, and first come, first serve.  

I want to sponsor ABATE Southeast Chapter with the following donation (not tax-deductible).  Check one:
(   )  Platinum Donor  $125+  (   )  Diamond Donor $100-$124
(   )  Gold Donor   $75-$99  (   )  Silver Donor  $50-$74
(   )  Bronze Donor   $25-$49
 

Name:            
Address:            
City, State & Zip:            
Make checks payable to ABATE of Florida, Inc
 and mail the Sponsorship Form to:
ABATE of Florida, Inc. 
Southeast Chapter
PO Box 292693
Ft.. Lauderdale, FL   33329-2693 

Thank you in advance for your support!!!!!

 platinum SPONSORS

A t t o r n e y  B r A d  W i n s t o n

F r A n k  t  ( G B n F ) &  L i s A

A d A  H i B B s

A n n A  &  J o n  “ W A v y ”  v i G e r 
J o H n n y  &  s H e i L A  r o s e

s H A k e y  B o B  ( G B n F )
d o u G  s p e n c e r
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s

“ t h i s  P a g e  i s  s P o n s e r e d  b y  s h a k e y  b o b  -  (  g b n F ) 

Deborah "Deb" abbott

Daniel "Switch" arbour

Jean KharloS "JeiKo" carDenaS

chucK carlton

Kevin "caSino" Deverow

Maria "lily" DoMinguez

Jean DoS SantoS

aDaM "aDrocK" goulD

KenDall "locKDown" gracien

Steven "huStler" grahaM, Sr. 
SuSan "Suzie Q" graziano

larry "howie" howarD

FreD Jalazo

Shari "chicKen" JentzSch

JaMeS "JiMMy leS" leSniaK

KriStopher "pricK" Martin

Michael "MiKe" McDaniel

John "big rigger" Mcelhone

gianpaolo "pooch" MoSconi

Martin "hunter"  
eDwarD "KnucKleS" newMa

nancy "buMpKin" olSon

tiM "hawg" pacK

Kyle  portwooD

JiM "J.p." powerS

williaM "bullet" raineS

lee ritchie

Sheila roSe

John F. "Johnny"  roSe ii

richarD "lawMan ricKy" Schwable

harolD "captain" thiStle

taMara "taMMy" tirloKhi

MiKe “bubba” traviS

walter "wally" wanDerSee

DaviD "taco" 

FranK "phantoM" 

MarJorie "MaMa grizz" 

tiMMy "Da Man" 

 "blitz" 

 "caSino" 

 "oFF Da chain" 

 "preSSa"
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What an amazing day at the 18th Annual Interna-
tional Female Ride Day! 

 We embarked on a stunning 46-mile journey to 
Homestead, ending at Miami Brewing Company. 

IFRD isn't just an event; it's a global movement! 
Women riders worldwide unite to celebrate our 
shared passions and camaraderie. And a big 
shoutout to Vicki Gray, the visionary behind it all! ♥️
Over 70 fantastic female riders joined us this year, 
along with 100+ attendees. 

Massive thanks to Miami Brewing Company @
Schnebly for hosting us!  Their scenic venue pro-
vided the perfect backdrop for unforgettable mem-
ories and stunning photos and plenty of parking 
for all tue motorcycles.  

Huge shoutout to Jen and the team at Harley Da-
vidson South for their generous giveaways and 
showcasing their beautiful motorcycles. 
Special appreciation to Johnny, Louis, and Chris 
from The South East Chapter of ABATE for raising 
awareness about motorcyclists' rights and bring-
ing goodies too!  

Heartfelt thank you to Eloy Estrada from The Mile 
Markers Riding Group, Mike Razler, and his team 
for ensuring our safe journey. 

Mike Levine out photographer extraordinaire and 
Ada Hibbs with ABATE were also on site to cap-
ture all the special moments! 

Big shoutout to my Stilettos on Steel Sisters for 
their unwavering support and assistance.
 And a special mention to Robert Laurenzo, Aus-
tin, and Franny for their invaluable help in setting 
us up. 

 Let's not forget Café 27 for letting us take over 
their parking lot for our meet-up!

Thanks to all the amazing women who joined us 
from Central and South Florida, and from the west 
coast.  Your presence 
made this event truly 
special. Let's keep 
riding and empower-
ing each other! 

So many hands came 
together to make this 
event unforgettable. 

Here's to many more 

Marelys
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ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter
American Bikers Aiming Toward Education

ABATE is a not-for-profit Motorcyclist’s Rights Organization
Our mission is to lobby and educate the government and general

public to promote motorcycling in a safe and positive image.

Your support is essential to the survival of our newsletter

Newsletter Ad Rates:
(Rates shown are for the entire period, 6% sales tax included)

Business Card Ad
One month = $13.31
Three months = $28.16
Six months = $52.31
One year = $94.05

Please Contact:
Critter
954-850-5452
Or any member of the Board of Directors

Mail your information and check to:
ABATE of Florida, Inc.
Southeast Chapter
PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329

You will be contacted ASAP
Thanks for your support

CONTACT: DATE:

SIZE AND DURATION OF AD

NAME:

ADDRESS:

PHONE NUMBERS:

EMAIL:

1/4 Page         (approx. 3.125”w x 4”h)

Half Page         (approx. 6.25”w x 4”h)

Full Page        (approx. 6.25”w x 7.75”h)

One month
Three months 
Six months
One year

= $26.82
= $53.64
= $108.89
= $165.19

One month
Three months
Six months
One year

= $40.23
= $83.14
= $154.21
= $277.55

One month
Three months
Six months
One year

= $53.64
= $132.75
= $245.39
= $441.68

1/4 Page Ad or Higher
gives you “FREE” advertisement on 

Our Website: www.abatese.org Rates shown are for the entire period, 7% sales tax included

Please Contact:
Hollie “Dreamer” Sadoff
billing.abatese@gmail.com

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 32 for detail 
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Continued on page 23

2924 Davie Rd, Suite 201
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33324 
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" T h i s  P a g e  i s  s P o n s e r e d  b y  d o u g  s P e n c e r "
JohnnY’s rant

So, I'm riding down the road the other day and I see 
this independent rider. going down the Turnpike in a 
tank top, shorts, and flip-flops at 75-80 miles an hour. 
It just makes me wonder if he knows what happens 
to the body once it slams into the pavement. That is 
just so much skin, hitting the pavement, scrapping 
off, getting road rash, cuts, bruises, to say the least.  
And come on man, flip flops, really.  Sooner or later 
he’s gonna have to put his foot down, and he bet-
ter hope he’s not moving when he does, or that his 
foot doesn’t slip out of those flip flops, and his unpro-
tected feet hit the pavement and he has a gnarly and 
bloody injury.  I want that rider to ride another day in 
peace. Just sayin’ you know. 

But I do gotta say that ABATE, clubs, and riding 
groups know about safety and wear jeans, boots, 
and shirts that cover much of the skin, to be safe. 
Dress for the slide, not the ride.

The other thing that drives me nuts is watching some 
of these riders riding down the road on their cell 
phone, yes, on a bike, on their cell phones, either 
talking or texting on the highway. They are not pay-
ing attention to the other distracted drivers around 
them, in cages, that could cut them off and kill them 
in a heartbeat. 

I guess I could understand better if they were riding 
down a country road where there's little or no traf-
fic and all they have to worry about is hitting a deer 
or a hog or hitting some sand.  But even that's still 
crazy to do. Anyway, it ain’t like that down here that's 
for sure. There are cagers everywhere, even on the 
side roads.  So please play it safe and where the 
right gear.

God bless America, Home of the Free, because of 
the Brave!
 
Peace,
Johnny Rose
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*Educate, don’t legislate"
stuff we thought you might like 

to know
-by: Little Bit, Sheila, Sandy,  & Thunder

(throw-back from July 2023)

Because it is still relevant, and we think bears 
writing about again, we want to “throw-back’” this 
article from last July.  We were all sharing the 
different temperatures readings from our cars, 99 
degree on May 18th, yikes?  It is not even summer 
yet.  And just this same weekend, mid-May, there 
was hail in South Florida, and crushed some of 
Sheila’s son’s backyard garden.  They live in a 
condo and can plant 5 feet out, and her son uses 
every bit of that 5 feet, growing bananas, straw-
berries, tomatoes, all kinds of random herbs, and 
salad stuff, butterfly flowers, on and on.  He is 
watering every plant, every morning, and again at 
night, because of the heat.  The point of all that, 
is to plant trees or other plants when you can. It 
will help things cool off, even if just a little.  With-
out plants, the Earth would die.  Without animals, 
the Earth would die.  Without humans, the Earth 
might thrive……well, let’s try and behave better 
and be stewards of our Earth.  

So here we are, before the Dog Days of Summer, 
so get ready for some more hot months.  Throw-
back article below.    

The Dog Days of Summer last from July 3rd to 
August 11th, 40 days.  This is historically the days 
(and nights) following the heliacal rising of the 
star system, Sirius, also known as the Dog Star.  
Heliacal rising means, when the star is first vis-

ible above the horizon, at dawn, just before sun-
rise, a “morning” star.  When the Dog Star starts 
rising, in ancient astrology, going back centuries, 
this meant that heat, drought, sudden thunder-
storms, lethargy (lack of energy and enthusiasm), 
fever, mad dogs, and bad luck were on the way.  
In Egypt, the return of the Dog Star was right be-
fore the annual flooding of the Nile, and the star 
was worshipped as the goddess Sopdet.  Even in 
Homer’s Iliad, written in the 8th century BC, when 
Achilles was approaching Troy, where he would 
slay Hector, the menacing effects of the return of 
Sirius are noted.  These days, it means that we 
are starting the hottest and most sultry days of the 
summer.  So, we get it, Dogs Days are HOT days.

We don’t have to tell anyone that it is hot this sum-
mer.  We are not complaining though.  That is just 
how it is, how it has always been, in this beautiful 
part of the United States, South Florida, that we 
call home.  It really is a paradise here, and it is all 
in your perspective.  Us girls are all fortunate to 
spend our days inside, nice air-conditioned offices 
or homes.  We have friends that do work outside, 
but because they are seasoned at this, they know 
what to do, to drink a lot of water, take breaks in 
the shade, etc.  We do feel bad for the homeless, 
who maybe can’t take care to get water or shade.  
We know some of them can, but we sometimes 
see little kids out there, with their parents, or even 
dogs.  Anyway, not to go down that path right now.  

We also want to take this opportunity, to again, 
thank all the men and women who serve and 
served, in various desert wars, but also, in gen-
eral.  We take our AC for granted, but just in Des-
ert Storm alone, there were about 697,000 troops, 
standing in the heat, in the desert, in full gear, and 
they didn’t complain, just did their duty, serving 
our Country, serving us, so thank you!!!

I know you have all heard of the Dust Bowl, which 
was area in the southern plains region of the 
United States, which had severe droughts during 
the 1930’s.  There were high winds and choking 
dust that swept the region of the U.S. from Texas 
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to Nebraska, killing people and livestock, and 
most crops failed across the region.  The Dust 
Bowl was caused by several factors, not just the 
changes in weather.  Some federal land policies, 
at the time, encouraged pioneers to go west and 
settle in the Great Plains, to be farmers, but for 
many, their inexperience led to over-farming of the 
land, plowing up millions of acres of native grass-
land to plant wheat, corn, and other crops.  When 
the drought came, there was only bare land, with 
no deep-rooted prairie grasses to hold the soil in 
place, so it just blew away, some of it blowing as 
far as Washington DC and New York City, which 
is kind of like the Saharan dust that we get here 

sometimes.  By 1934, 35 million acres of farmland 
was useless, just bare land, and another 125 mil-
lion acres, about ¾ the size of Texas, was rapidly 
losing its topsoil.  Fortunately, in 1939, the regular 
rainfall returned, and the Dust Bowl years were 

over.  The Great Depression was also going on 
during this time, so the economic impact of this 
long drought drove many families on a desperate 
migration, away from farms, in search of a better 
life in the cities.  

Okay, enough history lessons about the heat, how 
does all this affect us?  We think part of the rest 
of the country is happy for the summer, as that 
means they can ride almost anytime.  Many have 
put their bikes away during the winter months and 
can’t wait until spring and summer. To them, this 
is a great time to ride.  Our favorite time to ride is 
in the fall and winter, when it’s a little cool, and 
we can wear our leather jackets.  Honestly, we 
were talking, and each of us have about a half 
dozen leather jackets, so we usually get to where 
each one, only once, during the fall and winter, 
yep, paradise.

We know most of you seasoned South Florida 
bikers know what to do in the heat.  You need to 
stay hydrated.  You may not notice, when you are 
riding, that you are sweating, and the wind is just 
evaporating that right off you.  You should drink 
lots of water at each stop, maybe even some 
sports drinks with electrolytes, and some salty 
snacks.  We know a few people who, when they 
go on long rides, keep a small collapsible cooler 
in their saddle bags with cold water, just in case 
they need to stop on the side of the road, maybe 
to help another biker.  It is said that you should 
also avoid alcohol too, and ABATE does not con-
done drinking and riding, but sometimes a cold 
beer, at the end of a long ride, just tastes so good.  
Just try and make sure that you are done riding, 
then take a long pull on that beer, and then an-
other one, for us!

Some of us actually wear long sleeve shirts in 
the summer.  These are not your regular long-
sleeves, but are these special shirts that actually 
keep you cooler, by wicking the sweat from your 
skin, which does keep you cooler, helps regulate 
your body temperature, AND you don’t have to 
wear sunscreen on your arms if you get the UV 
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Blocking ones.  There are all different brands 
out there.  There are also arm sleeves, if you 
just want to have the coverage when you ride, 
and pull them off when you stop, to hang out with 
your friends.  But please, we know it’s hot, don’t 
wear shorts and flip flops.  Bring them with you, 
for when you stop, but don’t ride without at least 
minimal protection.

At every one of our spring and summer events, 
for the past few years, Sheila has purchased a 
handful of these cooling neck wraps, and put 
them in our water cooler, in case someone needs 
them.  You will see Johnny, our President, often 
with his blue “tie” at our hot events.  If you haven’t 
tried them, you have to check it out.  You just dip 
that wrap into a bowl of cold water, or pour water 
from a bottle on it, and put it around your neck 
to keep cool.  It takes a long time, hours, for the 
water to go dry.  Not an advertisement, but Har-
bor Freight always has them for $4.99 each, but 
sometimes on sale.  

When you can, try not to ride during the hottest 
parts of the day.  Morning rides are great any-
time, but especially for these next few weeks.  
Get up early and ride to the beach, so you can 
see the amazing sunrises we have here.  Then 
ride for a few hours, take a break for lunch, meet 
up with some friends, maybe then catch a movie.  
Then later, take an evening ride, but beware of 
“mosquito hour”, haha, which is dusk, and keep 
in mind that other wildlife may be more active at 
this time, in case you’re riding out west, near the 
Everglades, where you may spot a deer crossing 
the road.  Okay, we know that’s rare, but hap-
pens.  And you will maybe get to see God’s artis-
tic side, in one of our beautiful sunsets.

We know most of you don’t stop a ride until you 
need fuel.  You may ride for a few hours before 
needing fuel but stop more often in the heat.  
Stop and get some water in you, take your helmet 
off, stretch your legs, and rest for a minute or two.

Finally, we are all about safety and education at 

ABATE, so be safe!! Use common sense!! If you 
start to feel lightheaded or dizzy, get a headache, 
or cramps, or your skin starts feeling cool and 
clammy, your body could be over-heating.  This 
could be Heat Exhaustion, which can rapidly turn 
into Heat Stroke.  Heat Stroke is extremely dan-
gerous and can be fatal.  So if you start feeling any 
of the signs of heat exhaustion, play it safe, don’t 
try to tough it out and ride through it.  It doesn’t 
work like that.  Pull off at the next stop, or sooner 
if you need to , and get cool, take off your helmet, 
put a neck wrap on, find some AC, drink some ice 
water, but be safe and take care of yourself.  We 
lose enough bikers to stupid and distracted driv-
ers; we don’t want to lose someone to the heat. 

It's cool to stay cool!!! 

“Risk is good. Not managing your risk is a danger-
ous leap.” Evel Knievel
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C L A S S I F I E D S . . .

2018 HD FLHTK Ultra Limited Touring
Loaded w/ every possible option, 

Including Vance & Hines,
 and Screamin Eagle Exhausts

9400 Miles
Asking $19,7000 Negotiable

Gorgeous Matte Finish
Like Brand New,  the pics say it all!
Contact TKO Or Bella  States MC

646-479-9534

2018 HD FLHTK Ultra Limited Touring
Classifieds for Classifieds for 

ABATE SE -Member classifieds ABATE SE -Member classifieds 
are only $5.  Please be are only $5.  Please be 
respectful, space is  limited respectful, space is  limited 
to 6 months to make room to 6 months to make room 
for new items. If you do not for new items. If you do not 
contact the editor once contact the editor once 
your 6 month period is up, your 6 month period is up, 
you will be removed without you will be removed without 
notification. Call any Board notification. Call any Board 
Member to place a classified 
ad - Page 40

2013 HD Ultra Classic Touring 
Ember Red Sunglo 

  29,340 miles 
  Many Extras  
  FLT chrome front end pack  
  Slipstream hand grips, 
  shifter peg, break pedal 
  King Tour pack rack 

Footboard covers
Adjustable rider back rest  
New brakes front and rear 

New tires front and rear 
New Harley Battery

Asking $12,000 Negotiable

Contact Vas 945-249-4461
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American Legion
Riders Cooper City
Memorial Chapter 321

9081 SW 51st Street
Cooper City, FL 33328

  For Info: John Carlsen
     954-696-1175
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" T h i s  p a g e  i s  s p o n s o r e d  b y  “ J o n  “ W a v y ”  v i g e r "
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All American Cycle
Alligator Alley Harley Davidson

American Legion Post 36
American Legion Post 142
American Legion Post 180
American Legion Post 222
American Legion Post 321

Biker’s Inc.
Boar’s Nest Saloon

Broward Motor Sports
Cagney’s House of Rock

Skyline Chili
Sparez Bowling

States MC
Steel Knuckles Custom Cycles

Top Gear Motorcycle
US Military Vets MC Deuces Wild

VFW Post 1966
Viking Customs

Wings of Gold MC (Davie)
Winston Law

Competition Cycle Center
 Dynasty Cycle

Gabriel Carrera Law Office
Heaven Cycle
JP Mulligans

Josie’s Too Bar
Ken’s Cycle Center
Mickey’s Tiki Bar

Peterson’s Harley Davidson
Scurvy Few MC

Sharkey’s Boulevard Lounge

TO PLACE ADVERTISEMENTS

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC., or 
the Southeast Chapter. This publication encourages its members to express their own beliefs and/
or opinions.  ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. and the Southeast Chapter accepts no responsibility for the 
opinions, views, or comments contained in this publication. Southeast Chapter reserves the right to edit 
any article submitted for publication for mis-spellings or inappropriate language, or photos.

You must submit print ready ads or PC compatible disk. Black type on white paper, including business 
cards, required. Ads and copy must be prepaid to "SE ABATE Chapter" and submitted at or before the 
chapter meeting to be included in that issue. Due to limited space all ads must be paid to date or they 
will be dropped without notification. THE ADVERTISER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR ALL COPY AND AD 
CHANGES. Non-camera ready advertisements will incur a minimum $50 layout charge and will be billed 
separately. See following page (page 46) for ad rates and sizes.
The Southeast Chapter Newsletter is published monthly by ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter, 
PO BOX 292693, Ft.. Lauderdale FL 33329-2693. 750 NEWSLETTERS PUBLISHED MONTHLY.

Pick up your Newsletters here!

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 32 for detail 

If you’d like to purchase any ABATE products- such as shirts, pins, patches, hats or sunglasses - 
Contact Products Trustee  Ross Haertter 561-990-8439

r`             
             

ATTENTION ALL ABATE SOUTHEAST CHAPTER MEMBERS REMEMBER: 
The ABATE Southeast Chapter Newsletter can always be found online at the Southeast Chapter website: 
www.abatese.org.  . You may also pick up a copy of the Newsletter at any of our many distribution sites located 
throughout Broward and Dade counties or at our monthly Chapter meetings held on the 3rd (third) Sunday of every 
month at 10AM at Post 142.   Please check our website or pack page of the Newsletter for meeting locations and if 
you have ny questions, please contact the SE Chapter President (contact info on page 2 of the Newsletter.)  Please 
leave a message. 
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GOALS & PURPOSES 
OF ABATE

To print a newsletter to keep all bikers informed with 
regard to legislative actions and events around the 
state and throughout the country.

To become a powerful and viable political force in 
legislative matters concerning all motorcyclists 
rights.

To provide a lobbyist to represent ABATE of Florida, 
Inc. on the state and national level.

To promote voter registration and motivate members 
to write their legislators.

To promote safe riding habits without infringing on 
individual rights.

To educate the public about motorcycle awareness.

ABATE of Florida, Inc.

PO Box 292693
Ft... Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693

A.L. Post 142
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W h a t ’s  H a p p e n i n g  L o c a l l y ?
C a l l  T h e  H o t l i n e !

( 9 5 4 )  4 8 0 - 3 1 0 0
O r  V i s i t

ABATE Southeast Chapter’s  Website  
 

http://abatese.org

COME & JOIN THE RANKS 
OF THOSE WHO CARE TO BE INVOLVED!

UPCOMING SE CHAPTER MEETINGS

SW 2nd  St
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W Atlantic Blvd.

American Legion Way
RR

ABATE of Florida, Inc

 Southeast Chapter

JUNE 23, 2024
JULY 21,2024

American Legion Post 142,
171 SW 2nd St. ,

Pompano Beach,  FL 33060
(954) 942-2448


